
RECONVENED MEETING BLOSSBURG MUNICIPAL AUTHORITY 

NOVEMBER 14, 2023 

 

The reconvened meeting of the Blossburg Municipal Authority was held on 

Tuesday, November 14, 2023 at 6:00 PM in the Council Room. 

 

The following members were present: Chairman M. Stoudt, Vice Chairman J. 

Bubacz, Jr., Secretary S. Hall, Treasurer P. Bauman, and member F. Wasowicz. 

Also present was G. Lloyd, Borough Manager and Recording Secretary L. 

Lazouras. 

 

Section 4: Borough Manager’s Report 

 A.) George and S. Bray went to the stp pump house to check the 

concrete in the two basement floors, in the wet well. They took videos. 

The concrete does not look bad for being over 50 years old. There are a few 

spots with holes to be fixed. Down the road, like five years or so, they can 

shut down one side and work on it, then do the other side. George will not 

get ahold of Abel Recon. Matt keeps the plant very clean. The contractor is 

really happy, and Matt is there and learning as they build.  

 

When we had a regular meeting with the contractors, they asked when 

they have substantial completion on the pumps, if we would take over the 

warranty. There is an extended warranty for 6 months which costs about 

$4,500.  RUS did not have a problem with this suggestion. M. Stoudt said he 

would have the information clarified as far as the word substantial. He does 

not like this idea and prefers the completed work. There are times Matt 

gets called out for plugs in the comminutor and has to dig out the 

clarigester.  S. Hall also feels we should not agree to any substantial 

completion but keep with the original plans for the entire project. The final 

completion is to be by May 2024. J. Bubacz agrees and hopes Matt can get 

as much training as he can from the contractors. Our next meeting is 12/5, 

and the next construction meeting is not until 12/12.  

 

George discussed the STP generator and its capacity. Everything is on the 

same line but will feed both places. The new plant will have one line and 

the pump house another. Mike said it will detect either place and if the 

power were to go out, to either or both, it would go over to generator 

power, and then can go on standby power. It was asked what will be done 

with the old infrastructure, but he and S. Bray are looking at it for another  

possible use.  

 

There being no further business, the Chairman adjourned the meeting at 

6:15 PM on motion by S. Hall, seconded by P. Bauman, with all in favor. 

__________________     _____________________ 

CHAIRMAN       SECRETARY 



 

 


